Page 1962 Yearbook Deluxe
The following is the text that accompanies the Deluxe version of the Yearbook.

We suggest that you print this document & follow along, page-by-page,
as you review the book, because the on-screen text is too small to read.

PAGE 3 COLUMN 1
Today Page looks pretty much like it did when we were there, only even more beautiful!  While they covered the beautiful wooden floors, except for the auditorium, we can still see "our school" & find our lockers!  We have such fond memories of going to the school auditorium for the "movie of the month."  Admission was 10 cents, and there wasn't an empty seat to be found! Basketball games at home also cost us 10 cents!  In fact, we could get quite a lot for 10 cents!  We loved it all!  Movies at school!  Cheering for our own team!  Intense discussions and notes passed in class!  Figuring out what we were going to wear and who we were going to sit with.  And to think, we did it all without air conditioning! Just goes to show we were really all in it together, sharing corridors, cafeteria, teachers and bleachers.  To the left is a collection of photos of Page Junior High School as it looks today in 2010.

America was celebrating the victory of democracy in the 1920's when the San Antonio Independent School District Board of Trustees decided to build a new junior high school in south San Antonio to relieve overcrowding.  In 1923, the first classes met in the old German English School building, located across from where the Hemisfair Plaza stands today.  Beethoven Hall housed the Library and the Auditorium.  The new school was to be named Thomas Nelson Page in honor of a southern writer, who lived from 1863 to 1922.  A twenty-four acre site south of the railroad tracks to Berkshire Street was purchased.  

According to newspaper reports of the time, "Plans for San Antonio's newest school building, the Thomas Nelson Page Junior High, are well under way, according to Phelps & Dewees, the school architects, and Atlee B. and Robert M. Ayres, associate architects.  The corner of Yorkshire and Berkshire Streets forms the principal axis of the new school.  
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According to the architects, the central building of Page will be two stories in height, and will contain a large auditorium, seating 800 people, library, study hall, science department, supply room and a modern cafeteria.  From this central group, one-story class rooms extend at right angles.  The building will contain 24 class rooms & will be well equipped & modern in every detail.  The large & roomy corridors will contain ample lockers to accommodate a group of 1,000 children. Each class room will have one-way lighting and thorough ventilation.  There will be an automatically regulated clock system, and an adequate steam heating plant.  The very happily chosen type of plan affords a splendid opportunity for a pleasing exterior.  The entire composition with its irregular plan and predominating central mass will be carried out according to the Spanish Mission type of architecture with its bright tile roofs, deep windows reveals and heavy supporting buttresses."  Page was completed in 1926. 

By 1932, 6 additional classrooms had been added plus a new physical education building.  German was the language of the halls & the playgrounds while English was the language of the classrooms."  By the early '60s, the classes were bursting at the seams with up to 40 students each.  And German faded away to Spanish as the 2nd language of the halls & playgrounds. 

To this day, Page Junior High School is a stunningly handsome campus that has preserved the vision of the original architects. The beautifully refinished floors in the auditorium stand as a testament to the glory of Page. The graceful front door with its architectural charm remains the same today as it was when we first entered through it in 1959!  Three hundred strong, we were the class of 1962!
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While they covered the beautiful wooden floors, except for the auditorium, Page looks pretty much like it did when we were there.  All of us have fond memories!  The guys remember using some of the original tools from 1926 that are featured in the ad above!  And all of us remember going to the school auditorium for the "movie of the month"?  Admission was 10 cents, and there wasn't an empty seat to be found! Basketball games at home also cost us 10 cents!  In fact, we could get quite a lot for 10 cents!  We loved it all!  Movies at school!  Cheering for our own team!  Intense discussions and notes passed in class!  Figuring out what we were going to wear and who we were going to sit with.  And to think, we did it all without air conditioning! Just goes to show we were really all in it together, sharing corridors, cafeteria, teachers and bleachers.  To the left is a collection of photos of Page Junior High School as it looks today in 2010.
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1962! -- A brilliant, sunny time to be a teenager!
We absolutely loved lunch time! The bell would ring & the fun would start!  This photo is such a "snapshot in time" of how we were way back then:  gathered on a bench behind Page, no doubt talking about the upcoming dance or basketball game.  Taken in March of 1962, in it are Larry Albert, Carol Carver, Ronnie Geyer and Liz Eubanks, sitting on Ronnie Culpepper's lap, plus Tony Arreaga.  These were the good old days!  Such fun!
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We absolutely loved lunch time! The bell would ring & the fun would start!  This photo is such a "snapshot in time" of how we were way back then, laughing, teasing, & just being together. The four here are Ronnie Culpepper, Wanda Tyler, Carol Carver, & Johnny Geyer.  Carol remembers thinking, "we thought we were grown!"  These were the good old days!  Still teenagers!  No responsibilities!   Just having fun!
We were a close-knit group of kids!  We took every chance we could to party together, go to games together, and just hang out!  To this day, many of us have kept in contact throughout the years!  Here's a group of us at Olmos Park on a picnic in 1961.  On the 1st row are Tony Arreaga, Carol Carver, Ronnie Geyer, Marilyn Gold, Janice Hale, & Maureen McQuade, and on the 2nd row are Ronnie Culpepper, Karen Wagner, Larry Laden, & Billy Johnson.
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At Page in 1962, the classes were bursting at the seams with up to 40 students per class!  It's no wonder, because we were the ones who began the dramatic Baby Boom generation!  There were an estimated 78.3 million of us who were born between the years of 1946 and 1964! Our generation was more clearly defined than any other generation before us!  That's because "we were different!"  We thought differently, had different expectations, & different experiences than any generation before us.  And because of our huge numbers, we were an unstoppable train, moving toward a different world, and taking everything with us in our path!

Over the years, we Baby Boomers became the shakers, movers, and groovers who transformed America!  Our sheer numbers pushed boundaries of just about everything, including space.  For goodness sake, we were the first to go to the moon & back!  We are described as extremely hardworking & motivated by position, perks & prestige. We relished long work weeks & defined ourselves by our professional accomplishments. Since we sacrificed a great deal to get to where we were in our careers, our workaholic generation sometimes believes that younger generations should pay their dues & conform to a culture of overwork. We're also described as being confident, independent and self-reliant. We grew up in an era of reform & believed we could change the world. We questioned established authority systems & challenged the status quo. In the legal workplace, we were not afraid of confrontation and did not hesitate to challenge established practices.  With our increased educational & financial opportunities than previous generations, we Baby Boomers are described as being achievement-oriented, dedicated & career-focused. We welcomed exciting, challenging projects & worked hard to make a difference. And since we equated work & position with self-worth, we were quite competitive in the workplace. Clever!  Resourceful! Winners!

Description of Baby Boomers by Sally Kane in About.com Guide 2010

Below left is Steve Opperman heading to class in one of the temporary classrooms built to accommodate our growing numbers!  Steve, an upperclassman, married Gloria Wood from our class! Notice the girls in dresses & skirts!  That's because we were not allowed to wear to school slacks or, heaven forbid, shorts! Below right is Liz Eubanks & Donald Rogers!
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For many of us, we thought our adult life really began when we got to go to the Hi Ho Theatre BY OURSELVES on Saturday mornings.  It started when we were in elementary school! Our moms would drop us off at 8am & we'd stay until noon.  Neighborhoods formed carpools & moms took turns "taking the kids to the movies."  Don Bundick remembers that while he & the kids in his neighborhood were at the Hi Ho Theatre, the moms got together & had coffee & talked!  Our love for the movies began right there on those Saturday mornings! Ten cents got us in, & for another 20 cents, we could get a big coke and a bag of popcorn or a candy bar!  Imagine 300+ kids all at once cheering & screaming! Most of the movies were in black & white, but occasionally we'd get a movie or cartoon in Tech-ni-Color, WOW! As we got older, we migrated to the Highland Theater with a whopping 15 cents to get in on Saturday morning.  We even went downtown to the Aztec & the Majestic:  both wonders to behold!  Still are today!  One Saturday in 1960, 25 of us took the City Bus to see "Where the Boys Are!"  We were so grown up!
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The Page Canteen was "THE PLACE" to be seen, drink cokes, act cool, and dance the night away, at least until our mom's picked us up!  The address we used to go to for the Teen Canteen Dances was 1505 South Gevers, which is now an apartment building. "Forget the cute, silly name -- The Teen Canteen was the staging ground for San Antonio's vibrant rock & roll scene, from before the Beatles until the dawn of punk.  The real allure of rock & roll is that it's the fabled fountain of youth.  It keeps you young, makes it all okay again.  The world can be bitter and glum and here comes that one song shooting like a sunbeam through the dark clouds, zapping you into the past.  Ah, you're 15 again and the world's all right."

Owner Sam Kinsey opened the first Teen Canteen in San Antonio in 1960. Our Page Canteen was located on the south side.  We learned, however, that the BIG Canteen was on the "...north side, and it  moved around to several locations before it finally settled  at Wonderland Mall (now Crossroads Mall) in 1963. In 1968, the Canteen moved to its last location on Bitters Road across from Northeast Stadium, the place it would occupy until it closed in 1977."  

Margaret Moser writes in the Austin Chronicle, "It's just not nostalgia for me...okay there's a LOT of nostalgia, but that period of my life is what inspired me." In 2008, there was a huge reunion at Flores Country Store in Helotes TX for the kids who grew up at the Canteens in the '60s & '70s.  Sam Kinsey, who is in his 90s now, was there!  "We got to say thanks for the memories, & he didn't even have to check our IDs."

Margaret Moser, The Austin Chronicle, August 17, 2009
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PROMS & PARTIES & THE CANTEEN!

The girls talked for hours -- some even had the new princess phones!  We had important discussions about what we would wear! Would our moms make our dresses or would we get to go to Joske's?  Who would we go with? Would we wear our hair down or up? Would we get an orchid?  What would we save for our scrapbooks?  So many crucial decisions leading up to the "big night!"
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Remember the Peppermint Twist Page Canteen?  Wiley Fuller's date even saved the napkin for her scrapbook!  Must have been a great date!  How about the Page Tickets?  The girls & boys each drew a number, then found their match and danced together!  Here are the tickets of Donald Rogers & Liz Eubanks for the night of Feb 24, 1961! 
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For many of us, the Blue Hawaii Graduation Prom was our very first semi-formal dance!  It was given by a group of parents, and we loved every single minute!  Carolyn Reeves still remembers her mother pulling up to McCreeless Mall in her pickup truck filled with all the decorations!  The guys were all dressed up & the girls had Hawaiian leis to accent their beautiful prom dresses! The couples were beaming!  Ahh..we were just so grown up, even though our parents had to drive us! 

The "Blue Hawaii" prom wasn't the only one!  There were many parties, small & large, that the parents, neighborhoods, & churches gave to honor the Page Class of 1962 Graduates!  It was a brilliant time for all of us! High School was just a summer away, & we could hardly wait!
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"This year our boys did very well in the field of sports.  First, of course, was football and basketball.  These are not the only sports here at Page; there are track and baseball.  Spring sports not as familiar as these are golf, tennis, and swimming."

FOOTBALL

"During our football season this school year, we saw many thrilling games, which were played by our "A" football team.  Out of the six games played by our team, they lost only two of them.  Bill Gray was the most outstanding football player of the year.  Wiley Fuller, Mike Furlong, James Baker, and Henry Flores were some other outstanding members of the team."

Sports Wrap Up by

Wiley Fuller & Mary Sue Rutledge

Page Pony Express - May 1962
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The Page Ponies get ready for the BIG GAME!  

October 1960

At one time, long ago, our football field at Page was called "Eagle Field." All of the football games were played there because it was the ONLY FOOTBALL FIELD. 
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It's our fight song!!  Go Page!  Rah Rah Rah!
Of all the schools, the very best is Page,

North or south, she'll always be the best,

Rah, rah, rah, root for Page, she is the best of all,

She will play fair and square or fall.

So we'll sing with all our will and might,

And we'll wave our colors green and white,

Rah, rah, rah root for Page, she is the very best,

Three cheers for Thomas Nelson Page!

Rah! Rah! Rah!

Above Left:  A group of upperclass girls at our 1st Junior High Football Game!! 

Fall 1959! 

Right:  Steve Opperman, Marilyn Walker, Albert Schoelman, Jane Griswold, & Carolyn Walker - Oct 1960!

Our fight song was to the tune of "Hot Time in the Old Town Tonight."  

Memories of our song provided by Jimmy Hilgers
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Nothing was more fun than watching our team play at Page on Saturday mornings!  Vickie Kirkes remembers cheering for the football team in homemade uniforms, which were really cute! And Roxy Baermann has fond memories of going to Podnuh's for a Lime Slush; then, walking to Vicki's house for a Saturday Party with dancing in the driveway!  Here at Podnuh's are Carolyn Walker, Douglas Pritchard, Marilyn Walker, Steve Opperman, & Alberta Hughes.
PAGE 35
We stayed at the Saturday Football Parties all afternoon! Pillow fights & tipping over lawn chairs were great fun! Above are memories from Fred Cloud's Saturday party complete with a dance to "Blue Velvet" in the carport.  Our moms made food for us, which wasn't always appreciated.  At Fred's party one mom made pinto beans to go with tamales.  When somebody started singing the "Beans, beans, the more...." song, nobody touched the pinto beans again!  The mom just shook her head. Clockwise:  Eva Jean Whitted & Steve Opperman; Gary Cox, Gwen Moeller & Johnny Eubanks; Donald Rogers & Liz Eubanks; & Fred Cloud!
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1960-1961 PAGE

BASKETBALL TEAM

1st Row: Donald Rogers, Steve Obregon, Wiley Fuller, Billy Johnson, Lupe Tores

2nd Row: Al Roberts, Ronnie Geyer, Owen Elmer, Robert Lucas, Jimmy Hilgers

3rd Row: Unknown, Greg Farenthold, Unknown, Unknown

4th Row: Robert G. Elizondo, Coach Peterson, Jack White
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PAGE BASKETBALL STARS OF 1962 -- SAN ANTONIO CITY CHAMPIONS

"As everyone knows, or should know by now, our "A" basketball team came in first place, winning all twelve of the district games." One of the junior high schools Page played was Highlands Junior High.  That's right, from September 1958 to May 1962, Highlands High School was also a Junior High!

In winning the district, Page got to play off for the dity championship.  The long-awaited big game against Longfellow Junior High was played at the Alamo Stadium Gym.  The final score was 45-35 with Longfellow on the short end.
"The outstanding basketball player was Henry Flores. The other first string team members were:  Billy Johnson, Wiley Fuller, Steve Obregon, Robert Alvarez, and Larry Laden."

"The Page "B" team also did very well, winning all of their district games except two, which they lost to Rogers.  The outstanding 9th grade "B" team players were Scott Beck, Ronnie Geyer, and Jimmy Hilgers."

Sports Article by Wiley Fuller & 

Mary Sue Rutledge Page Pony Express 1962

<- Henry Flores - Outstanding 9A Player
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While the boys were playing football, some of the girls were practicing & dreaming about becoming high school cheerleaders & majorettes!  

Here Liz Eubanks practices

a back jump in 1962.

Top: Highlands Cheerleaders

Liz Eubanks & Vickie Kirkes.

Center: Brackenridge Cheerleader Linda Gonzales

Bottom:  Brackenridge & Highlands Majorettes

Jane Scott & Judy Self
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Junior High Scrapbook!

Notice the matching shirts, team photo from the newspaper, Friday spirit ribbons!
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This is the Grand Opening of McCreless Shopping Center, the Southside's very first mall!

We had a JC Penneys on one end & our very own Luby's on the other!

We also had a Montgomery Ward, which Dean Ethridge's dad opened!  Dean got to travel around the country with his dad opening new stores!

At the main entrance, we had a drug store & our very own, high-end shoe store that sold matching handbags!

Doesn't get any better!

March 29, 1962

Liz Eubanks

2nd from Right

Represented Page
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What a great feeling it was to be so grown up and graduating from Junior High School!  For all of us, our time at Page was such an important part of our lives!  Many of us met our future husbands and wives at Page; others, formed friendships that survive to this day!  And in a blink of an eye, junior high was over, and we turned our attention to high school!! While most of us either went to Brackenridge High School or to Highlands, a few of us scattered to other schools in San Antonio or moved out of the city altogether.  One thing for sure, none of us ever forgot our days at Page, no matter where we moved, where we went to school, who we dated, who we married, or what we did with our lives! Page made a lasting impression on all of our lives!
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At Page, we could always count on our teachers!  Somehow they managed to open our minds & raise us to ever-increasing levels of learning in math, literature, history, & more, despite being faced with overflowing classes, out-of-date textbooks, & no air conditioning! Day after day, they pushed, cajoled, & persuaded us to learn, & when that didn't work, they flattered us, got angry, & some even made us cry!  Laugh!  Think!  Believe & imagine!  And in the end, we grew up!   We learned!  And we went off to high school armed with a solid foundation of knowledge & a strong sense of decorum!  As we think back to Page, we remember our teachers well & thank them immensely for everything they did for us in our most formative years as we became teenagers!  They just don't make teachers today like the ones we had at Page!  And we are so very thrilled that many of the teachers pictured on this & the following pages are coming to our 1962 Page Junior High School 48th Class Reunion!
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While every one of our teachers went the extra mile to help us learn & behave, some actually took us miles away!  Here is Mr. Grisham & Mr. Brehm with us on a field trip to Garner State Park.  We got to go swimming & have a grand picnic after going down to Brackettville, Texas, to visit the set of the movie The Alamo! There must have been 100+ kids running wild!  Having fun!  With Mr. Grisham, we even got to go to the State Capitol to make "history come alive," as he said!  Like so many of our wonderful teachers, he really cared about us, and took the time to get to know us and mentor us!   We only wish we had more photos to go with the memories!  While most of us didn't really get to know our principal, Mr. Cobb, he surely did something right in approving our memorable field trips!
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Ms. Martin had nice hugs. To this day, I picture her with her pretty gray hair which she always combed back into a bun & her pretty costume jewelry that was always worn in good taste. Our homeroom always looked colorful, especially when it was decorated for the Christmas holiday season.

I always admired Ms. Roley:  she was well past retirement, but was working to pay for her invalid husband's care.  

Miss Carsner would send me to the board & make me answers algebra questions until I cried, which she just ignored!  But I learned algebra!  

Mr. Lindsey was always trying to catch Truman smoking in the restroom. He never did. 

Ms. Farr demonstrated "kissing" for us using Billy Riddle, who transferred to Central.  We were rolling, in the aisles!

Mrs. Brown lived across the street....we were her life. I used to think, she was mean...but she was one of my best teachers.

Mr. Mettkey's UV machine broke & we had to go outside to develop our drafting paper, using the sunshine. All of us made "special" shaded peace signs on the paper. He gave us the third degree, on what was on the paper. We squirmed, & he knew.

Mr. Gonzales had boxing at gym class, during rainy days. I got to fight, but the opponent got a bloody nose, & I won...technically.

I remember Mr. Grisham telling me "You girls, you take too large steps. Girls are supposed to take small steps when they walk." So I immediately started taking smaller steps in hopes I would look nicer!! He always loved to tease us girls, but was a wonderful motivator, full of encouragement. 

Oh, what about our band teacher calling us "a bunch of Russians" when we would get ahead of him in the music! 

I remember watching Coach Lindsey drop to his knees after I missed a lay-up in a game & yelling "Beck, what's it going to take?"

Thanks to Mrs. Martin's strict observance of etiquette & Robert's Rules of Order, all of us in her homeroom were well prepared to take leadership roles in our communities, & I'm positive most of us did. 

I remember Miss Farr's story of how her fiancé was killed in Korea, & how she called her students "sweet pea" + Miss Chapelle's class in which I must have used up 2 boxes of colored pencils coloring maps though never able to match the vividness of her orange hair or her rouge! Now that I have reached 60, I am very, very careful about my cheek color! 

Best memories are laughing with Dottie Summers in Mr. Esquivel's choir class.

I do remember the music teacher always telling us she was going to whip us with a wet noodle if we didn't behave. & the teacher that drove the convertible was so nice to me. I remember she had to put the top up before getting to school because the principal told her to.  Anyone remember that?

Johnny Sulaica says that one day my mom picked me up to go to the doctor.  Mr. Cobb, our principal, came to class & rolled me out in my wheelchair, & said "John I don't want you to worry, but it is about your hurt left leg & it is not doing good, & they may have to cut it off." Only Mr. Cobb would say that to a young man & I will never forget it. To this day I have my original left leg & at 64 yrs young,  it is doing fine. So when I think back to Page, Mr. Cobb scared me more than my 2 tours in Vietnam. Ha! Ha! 

                   Mrs. Dorothy Martin (Top), Mr. Lionel Gonzales (Middle), & Coach Rode Gonzales (Bottom)
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It's funny the things we hung onto!  To the left is Roxy Baermann's gym shirt that she had everybody sign for graduation, then she embroidered the names!  Gym!  The girls would barely get changed & lined up for roll call until it was time to come in and change again.  We probably only had about 15 minutes to play volleyball, basketball, or whatever!  Our big worry was "our hair," which we had sprayed so much with Aqua Net that it didn't dare move! Next to Roxy's shirt is Jimmy Hilger's Page Letter Jacket.  Ahh, the guys were so proud of them, and the girls who got to wear them were something special!  We even have Janice Hale's Band Sweater! Some of us kept everything imaginable!   Above are Linda O'Keefe's diploma, library card, and certificate of merit!  Jimmy's report card is on the next page!  His mom kept every single one of them!
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Robert Alvarez:  Lives in San Antonio & served in the US Marine Corps.

Shirley Arbizu (Hernandez):  Lives in San Antonio & is a nurse; married to Juan for 30 years & widowed for 11; army wife for 20 years; 2 children & 4 grandchildren; blessed with a happy life, great family & friends; now with Dave Briner.

Sharon Arms (Roye): Lives in Fort Worth; graduated The University of Texas at Austin; BS in Nutrition; held great jobs as a health nutritionist & dietitian; has a daughter Stephanie & a son Jon + 2 grandchildren. 

Myrna "Boots" Arnold (Adado):  Lives in Arizona; has 3 children Sherry, Shannon, & C.W.; loves her new job as an office manager for a motorcycle company; she's riding 1st motorcycle now!  Life is good!

Tony Arreaga:  Lives in San Antonio.

Roxy Baermann (Goss): Lives in Irving TX with husband Tom of 41 yrs; 2 kids, Jenna & Derek, +2 precious grandkids & 2 step-grandkids; pre-K teacher by day & wife by night! Happy!

Walter Beard:  Lives in El Paso; BA Southwest TX; U.S. Army Retired; has 2 children, Melissa & David, + 2 grandchildren.

Scott Beck: Retired after 32 years w/ Dept of Veterans Affairs; former US Army Officer; TX A&M undergrad & grad; now Personal Trainer, avid reader, & musician; daughters Sara & Heather; married to Vickie.

Suzy Belitzer (Citek): Lives at Canyon Lake & married to Charlie; just retired from teaching after 42 years; only child LeeAnn Voges; moving to Rockport in June! Loved working on this reunion!  Memories!

Ronnie Biediger:  lives in San Antonio; married to Deanna; 30+ years as an architect; 2 children; active in church; & is a musician with a local band.

Ronald "Ronnie" Bonham: Lives in Kerville TX & is married to Rosemary; retired from San Antonio Police Department after 26 years, 4 children = Ron Jr., Teri, Bart, & step son Joshua + 6 grandchildren.

Kent Boyett:  Lives in Denison TX.

Ann Bristow (Canfield): Lives in Frisco TX & married to Douglas; retired from JC Penney; has a son Mark & a daughter Sharon + 1 grandson Dylan; has lived in Brooklyn NY, Minneapolis MN & Dallas.

Don Bundick: Lives in Seguin, TX; Retired DoD, now the Director of Defense Programs for TLD America; Raised registered Paint Horses for many years; World Show judge in 2005; FAA licensed pilot and A&P.

Irene Bustos (Dearza):  Lives in Katy TX; has a son Mark; & is an Executive Assistant to a Senior Vice President.

Carol Carver (Harrell): Married high school sweetheart Charles Harrell; graduated UT Austin; taught school 5 years; has 2 sons, Chris & Justin, + 2 grandchildren!  Now a stay-at-home grandma! Yeah!

Juanita "Janie" Casares:  Married at 17 & has 5 sons & 12 grandchildren; got married 3 more times; has degree in occupational therapy; retired; & moved to Iowa to be near Savanna, her granddaughter. 

Valerie Caughfield (Poindexter): Lives in Boerne with husband John; retired from USAA after 35 years; has 2 daughters, Lynn & Judy, (Lynn died in '81) + 2 grandchildren Henry & Molly.
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Kay Chizum (Daugherty): Married Mark, a career Army nurse & moved 11 times in 1st 14 yrs; Mark retired from the Army in 1983 & he died in 1992; has a career as a Library Technician; has 2 children & 5 grandchildren who are the joys of her life! 

Pat Clark (Thompson):  Graduated SW Texas; taught school 17 years; flight attendant for Delta & American; currently based in NY & flying internationally; has 1 son Kyle + 1 grandchild, who live in Houston. 

Dan Creswell:  Retired Civil Service; lives in Converse TX; & has 3 children, Dan, William, & Michele.

Dixie Davis (Thrasher):  Lives in Warren MI since '70; works as a quality manager for a Medical Device company; has a son Jack, born in '66.

Sandra Driskill (Pollan): Married to Johnney & is an avocational archaeologist with 3 children, 3 grandchildren, 4 step-grandchildren, & 4 step-great-grand children! Wow!

Robert G. Elizondo:  Retired from the US Army & Air Force; lives in San Antonio; has 2 children Diane born in '67 & Robert Paul born in '71.

Robert L. Elizondo:  Married to Gloria Courvier; is a pharmacist living in San Antonio; & has 2 daughters, Melissa & Laura, + 3 grandchildren, Gabrielle, Sophia, & Roman.

Liz Eubanks: Lives in Dallas; married to Dr Jeff Pyatte; has a BA from TX A&M + MA & a doctorate from FSU; retired IBM Global Executive; a daughter & a grandson from marriage to Dr. James Wright (Class of '63). 

Jaye Finger (Potter):  Married Herman Hood in '69 & Danny Potter in '88; teaches elementary school in Dallas; has 3 daughters & 1 son + 7 grandchildren; & loves to travel.

Mary Etta Foard (Hyatt):  Lives in La Porte TX; went to SAC & has been in the purchasing field for 30 years, mostly in chemical manufacturing; has 2 sons, a teacher & a firefighter.

Larry Frye:  Married to Marge & lives in Harwood TX; a retired teacher; now enjoying life as a farmer; served in the US Navy; & has 2 children, Dan & Denise.

Wiley Fuller:  Married to Sandra & lives in Lakeway TX; is a home loan officer working with mortgages; has 2 children, Travis, (39, a CPA & Rock Star) & Kiley (21, & a 3rd year Engineering Major at UTSA.

Brenda Ganous (Perna):  Lives in San Antonio; married for 40 years & widowed in 2002; works as a psychiatric nurse; has 2 daughters + 2 grandsons; loves to take cruises; after Page went to Edison High School.

Karl George:  Married to Sharon & Lives in La Vernia, TX; retired from teaching for 30 years in Colorado & San Antonio; has 1 daughter, Karla. 

Ronnie Geyer:  Living in San Antonio; retired after 32 years in education; has a daughter, Ashley, an attorney, living & practicing in Denver, with husband, Dave, & daughter, Meredith Paige; + a son, Austin Geyer. 

Marilyn Gold (Fizer): Married to Larry & living in Houston; graduated SWTU; is retired 1st grade teacher & reading specialist; was the Katy ISD Elementary Teacher of the Year; & has a son Scott.  

Jose "Andy" Gomez:  Lives in Bulverde, Texas.

Linda Gonzales (Christian): Lives in San Antonio, Texas.
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Anita Goodman (Bennett): Lives in Kingwood TX; married to Loren; degree in Medical Technology from Incarnate Word; retired after 35 yrs; 2 sons, Greg & Brian, + a grandson, Jake; loves having family together.

Linell Grimes (Pipes):  Married Ralph Pipes (Highlands Class of 1965) & lives in San Antonio; works as a Registered Nurse; has 3 children, Tracy (1975), Joshua (1980), & Bethany (1983).

Chuck Groenke:  Lives in Wimberley TX with wife Cynthia; served in the United States Navy; has 3 children, Tim, Jon, & Teresa.

James "Jim" Harkreader:  Lives in Kenner LA with wife Sandy; retired; served in the US Army; has twin daughters, Stacy & Tracy.

Josie Herrera (Solis):  Lives in San Antonio TX.

Jimmy Hilgers:  Lives in Birmingham AL with wife Carolyn; works in mining operations & rental properties; has 2 children, Wendy & Kimber, & 4 grandchildren, Kayla, Callen, Colbie, & Oliver; + dog Howdy. 

Mary Lee Howard (Jessee):  Moved to Knoxville, TN in 1966 & has lived in that area (or close) for over 40 years with husband, Michael; retired; 2 children, Brandon & Sarah.

Sherry Jasso:  Lives in Austin TX & is an artist!

Billy Johnson:  Lives in Spring Branch TX with wife Tara; owned & operated an electrical contracting company; retired; has 2 children, Jeramy & Jordan + 4 grandchildren.

Vicki Kirkes (Reese): Lives in Glen Rose TX with husband Butch; proud TCU alum; taught high school for 25 years & is now retired; is an avid animal activist; walks 3 miles every day, plays golf, & travels.  

Jerald Kolinek:  Lives in Floresville TX with wife Brenda; worked as an electrical contractor for many years & is now retired; has 2 children, Betty & Christina.

Ray Krzesniak:  Lives in Pflugerville TX with wife Linda; Manager at the Texas Department of State Health Services for 30+ yrs; Degree from UT Austin; served in USAF; & has 2 daughters & 2 grandchildren.

Larry Laden:  Lives in the Austin area; works as an attorney; is married, & has 2 children.

Shirley Large (Werthen):  Lives in Chickasha OK with husband James; after high school, worked for Pace Insurance in San Antonio & then went to work for Allstate in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. 

Pam Laue (Trout):  Lives in San Antonio TX.

Linda Lawrence Wood: Lives in Allen TX w/ husband John, whom she met & dated at Page; is a teacher; has one son Jason; & plans to return to San Antonio when they retire. 

Jestwin Lee: Lives in Mansfield TX with wife Ann; works as a deep tissue therapist; served in the United States Marines; BS in Biology from UNT; BS in Nursing from TWU; 3 children, Laura, Jesse, & Katherine.

Mike LePori:  Lives in Watauga TX.

Carl Malish:  Lives in Orange TX with wife Linda; retired; served in the United States Marine Corps; 2 children, Amanda & Jessica.

Andrea Matheaus (Irvin):  Lives in Quinlan TX & remembers playing in the Page Orchestra.
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Scotty McPherson (Stanley) lives in New Braunfels TX w/ husband Larry (married 20 yrs); 2 sons: Brett Keith & Greg Stanley, 4-grandchildren; worked in the construction industry 33+ years & retired 2006 (yea!)

Maureen McQuade (Siegel):  Lives in Austin TX; is a theatre director;  has 5 children, Emily, Josh, Jordan, Jerome, & Joel.

Sandra Mecke (Murray):  Lives in Bulverde TX with husband W.C., whom she met on 1st day of work at Kelly AFB; retired Civil Service after 42 years; has a daughter Tracy & 2 grandchildren, Koby & Jordyn.

Jerry Moak:  Lives in Crosby TX w/ wife Edtrice; 30 years as mgr at Diamond Shamrock; 2nd career officer w/ TX Parks & Wildlife; children, Dr. Jason Moak, Rev Michael Moak, & Staff Sergeant Brandon Moak.

Pat Moeller (Schmoekel): Lives in Castroville TX; works as a hairstylist & self-employed construction worker; has 3 children, Gabriel, Sharon, & Marylyn.

Phillip Moreno:  Lives in San Antonio TX w/ wife Sandra Estrello; served in the US Army, is retired; & has 3 children, Felipe, Maricela, & Natalie.

Sandra Mueller (Whittier):  Lives in Round Rock TX w/ husband Bruce; enjoyed many USAF moves; works at Wendy's; is a stained glass artist; & has 2 sons, Ken & Colin, + 2 granddaughters Lauren & Lily

Rebecca "Becky" Nation (Zimzores): lives in San Antonio.

Linda O'Keefe (Carter):  Lives in Conway AR with husband Russ; is a Management Project Analyst II in the medical field; has 2 children, Paul & Beverly, 2 step daughters, & 7 grandchildren (6 boys & 1 girl, finally).

Pablo Oliva:  Lives in McAllen TX; is a Middle School Teacher; served in the US Army ADT, & has 4 children, Marisa, Marcos, Cristina, & Sara.

Katherine Owens (Lang): Lives in Buffalo NY w/ husband Jack, a retired police officer; she's a domestic engineer; graduated Durham Business College; has 2 daughters, 5 grandchildren; loves bowling, crafts, & golf.

Don Patteson:  Lives in Riesel TX with wife Rita; is a metrologist, editor, & proofreader; has 2 children, Dwayne & Jeanifer.

Mike Pehl:  Lives in San Antonio TX & Las Colinas Irving TX with wife Jane Scott (Page Class of 1962); retired from Incarnate Word; 2 children, Christian & Courtney & 2 grandchildren, Gabriel & Emma.

Amado Plaza:  Lives in San Antonio; served in the US Marine Corps; 35-year career in the restaurant business at Cuco's on Blanco Road.

Linda Queen (Brown):  Lives in Austin TX with husband William; is a self-proclaimed Domestic Goddess; has 3 children, Walter, David, & Carolyn.

Carolyn Reeves (Curry):  Lives in Lakehills TX with husband Howard; followed him in his career in the oilfields; retired after teaching school 20 years; has 3 boys, 7 grandchildren, & 10 great-grandchildren!

Judy Rich (Holt): Married to Gary; have been working at First National Bank in Pinckneyville IL for the last 23 years; have 2 sons & a daughter + 2 grandchildren.

Melanie Robold (Lashbrook):  Lives in Anderson IN with husband Bill.

Anna Marie Rodriguez (Ramirez):  Lives in Texas.
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Damon Rodriguez:  Lives in Seattle WA; trains industrial rappelling to high-rise maintenance workers; works with Hospice as a grief counselor; counsels teen boys to up 18 years; & has a daughter, Alyssa.

Bacilla "Bootsie" Romero (Gutierrez):  Lives in Helotes TX with husband Lalo; retired after 37 years with USAA; has a daughter, Melissa, + 3 beautiful grandchildren; & just took 1st motorcycle trip to Colorado.

Mary Sue Rutledge (Boller):  Lives in San Antonio, & has 2 children, Patrick Watson & Karl Boller.

Jane Scott: Lives in San Antonio TX &  Las Colinas Irving TX with husband Mike Pehl (Page Class of 1962); retired from Incarnate Word; 2 children, Christian & Courtney & 2 grandchildren, Gabriel & Emma.

Jane Searcy:  Lives in San Antonio with Scott Mahon; Professional in Human Resources (PHR); has 2 children, Jana Ruth Sevryns, & Jodi Lee Hibler.

Bobby Seguiñ:  Lives in Pell City, AL, with wife Joyce; served in the US Army as a Classified Carrier & served in Vietnam; 2 children, now deceased; a son Bobby; + 2 step daughters &  4 step grandchildren. 

Henry Segura:  Lives in Houston with wife Becky; degree in Structural Engineering; long career as a Professional Engineer, designing structures & facilities around the world; has 3 children.

Sandra Sewell (Nichols):  Lives in Nixon TX with husband Conrad; married 42 years; retired after many years as an Elementary School Secretary; has 2 children, David & Traci.

Nancy Seiler (Shilling): Lives in Seguin TX with husband Ray.

Georgia Shaw (Shively):  Lives in Greenville SC with husband Dan; has 2 children, Daniel & Jessica, & 2 grandchildren, Noah & Loren.

Mary Nell Siller (Villarreal): Lives in Austin TX with husband Richard; degree in Chemistry from Our Lady of the Lake College; retired, worked as a forensic chemist; runs marathons; & has 2 children.

Roy Sims:  Lives in San Antonio & married to Roberta.

Sue Smith (Goff):  Lives in Harvest, Alabama, with husband Wayne, whose Army career afforded 23 years of travel around the world; served as an Army Officer's Wife; & has 2 children & 2 grandchildren.

Suzanne Smith (Sanders):  Lives in Seguin TX; is a retired Mortgage Loan Officer & now is an Assistant Director at the Seguin Senior Citizen Silver Center; has 3 children, Marshall, Scott, & Dimitri.  

Jackie Snipes (Ward):  Lives in Austin TX; owned business school for 12 years, worked with mentally challenged adults for 7 years, served as Special Olympics swim coach; has 2 children & 1 grandson.

Catalina Solis (Castellon):  Lives in San Antonio with husband Emeterio; retired from Bexar County Elections; has 2 children, Rachel & Rebecca, + 5 grandchildren & 3 great-grandchildren; & is now enjoying home life!

Sandra Sonnen (Mazzurana): Lives in Schertz TX; husband Mario is deceased; works as a business manager for a dental group; has 3 children Wendy, Mark, & Matthew.
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Johnny Sulaica:  Lives in Canyon Lake TX with with Carolyn of 44 years;  served in the US Navy with 2 tours in Viet Nam; works as an Operations Manager; has 2 daughters, Michelle & Jaclyn, + 6 grandchildren.

Dotty Summers (Farias):  Lives in San Antonio w/ husband Frank; is an Executive Assistant; & has 3 children, Frank, Stefanie, & Ryan. 

Cheryl Tezel (Meredith):  Lives in San Antonio; is retired; & has 2 children, Stacey & Shannan.

Kathy Thomas (Murray):  Lives in San Antonio; & works as an Administrative Assistant at the TX Department of Transportation w/ plans to retire in 4 years; has 2 children, Kimberly & Kevin; 3 grandchildren, & 1 great grandchild.

Wanda Tyler (Pennington):  Lives in Franklin TX with husband Benny:  works as a Human Resources Manager for an Electric Co-op; has 2 daughters, Arlisa & Jill, 3 grandsons & 1 granddaughter.

America Villafranca (Callahan): Lives in Wheatland CA with husband Lowell; retired from social work & nursing; has 7 children + 3 adopted children; & now enjoying life as a domestic goddess!

Carmen Villarreal: Lives in Mechanicsville VA; has been a US Postal Service Customer Service Manager for 34 years; received her BA from St. Mary's University, an MSW from Virginia Commonwealth University,& an MBA from Averett University; & is looking forward to retiring & returning to San Antonio.

Lynn Walker Riley - lives in Garland TX; has 2 two children, Debbie & Victor, & 4 grandchildren, Jeff (24), Brittany (19), Will (15), & Kyle (14); enjoys bowling & spending time with family.

Teresa Walker (Villereal): Lives in Rockport TX; is an Assistant Body Shop Manager; has 2 children, Michelle & Danny.

Elaine Wehe (Gaskamp):  Lives in Houston TX.

Glyn Wheeler: Lives in Houston TX w/ wife Suzanne; retired after 35 years as tax director of NYSE Oilfield Company; graduated UT & UH; has a son Mark, daughter-in-law Tiffanie, & a granddaughter Ashley.

Robert "Bob" Windrow:  Lives in Hollywood South Carolina; retired after 23 years in the US Navy Submarine Force; worked as an instructor in the Apprentice Training Facility in Charleston; has 2 children & grandsons.

Gloria Wood (Opperman):  Lives in Kyle TX with husband Steve; is a Retail Manager; and has 1 child, Leslie.

Larry Woytasczyk:  Lives in San Antonio TX; served in the US Air Force; & now serves as a semi-retired school bus driver.

Ronnie Zimmerman:  Lives in San Antonio TX; retired after 38 years with the Union Pacific Railroad; has a son, Tim, with 3 grandchildren; now loves to fish, hunt, & visit his son.
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We live primarily in Texas:  from big towns such as San Antonio, Houston, & Dallas to smaller ones, such as Glen Rose, Castroville, & Seguin.  We're scattered from sea to shining sea, settling in California to New York & many points between. 

Many of us have been married a long time to the same person; others have tried it a couple of times!  Altogether, we have something close to 163+ children, 104+ grandchildren, 26+ step children, 13+ step grandchildren, 13+ great-grandchildren, and 3 adopted children!

Some of us went to college, staying close to home at The University of Texas, Southwest Texas State University, Texas A&M, San Antonio Junior College, Incarnate Word, Texas Christian University, University of North Texas, St. Mary's University, Texas Women's University, Durham Business College, & The University of Houston.  Others left for Florida State University, Virginia Commonwealth, & Averett University.

Altogether, we have 1 Associate Degree, 1 Technical Degree, 15 Bachelor Degrees, 4 Master's Degrees, and even 1 Doctorate!  For sure, our teachers would be proud that 5 of us became teachers!

The vast majority of us, however, learned a trade, got a job, & climbed the ladder of success in a wide range of occupations.  We became everything from artists, police officers, flight attendants, bankers, theatre directors, executive assistants, musicians, & farmers to even something as exciting as teaching industrial rappelling! All you have to do to understand the depth & breadth & success of our class is to read the list of career paths we took - so diverse, so creative, so victorious!

The Class of 1962 is VERY PROUD to have many of our classmates serve in the military!  We had:

4 in the United States Marine Corps

1 in the United States Marine Corps Reserves

1 in the Texas National Guard

1 in the USA Federal Service

9 in the United States Army

4 in the United States Air Force

5 in the United States Navy

1 in the United States Navy Submarine Force

THANK YOU FOR PROTECTING OUR COUNTRY & OUR FREEDOM!

The information on this page and the next was taken from the 110 Profiles that are published on our "Page Class of 1962" website!  The idea is not to be exact, but to showcase what became of us as a group!  What we did, where we lived, and more.
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Administrative Assistant

Artist

Attorney

Chemical Manufacturer

Civil Service

Counselor for Mentally Challenged Adults

Counselor for Teen Boys

Deep Tissue Therapist

Dental Group Business Manager

Dietition

Director of Defense Programs

Domestic Engineer

Editor & Proofreader

Electrical Contracting

Executive Assistant

Farmer

Flight Attendant

Forensic Chemist

Hair Stylist

Home Loan Mortgage Officer

Hospice & Grief Counselor

Human Resource Manager for an Electric Co-Op

Human Resource Professional

IBM Global Executive

Industrial Rappelling Trainer

Instructor for US Navy Submarine Force

Insurance Agent

Manager for the Texas State Department of Health

Medical Management Project Analyst

Medical Technologist

Metrologist

Mortgage Loan Officer

Nurse

Nutritionist

Occupational Therapist

Office Manager

Oil Company Manager

Operations Manager

Personal Trainer

Pharmacist

Police Officer for the San Antonio Police Department

Pre-K Teacher

Probation Officer

Psychiatric Nurse

Purchasing Agent

Quality Manager

Registered Nurse

School Bus Driver

Senior Center Director

Social Worker

Special Olympics Swim Coach

Stained Glass Artist

Structural Engineer

Tax Director for NYSE Oilfield Company

Teacher

Theatre Director

US Air Force Wife

US Army Wife

In addition, we had careers at:

Incarnate Word College

Kelly AFB in Civil Service

Bexar County Elections

JC Penney

Texas Department of Transportation

Texas Parks & Wildlife

Department of Veterans Affairs

Union Pacific Railroad

USAA Insurance Company

Wendy's Restaurant

Cuco's Mexican Restaurant

Construction Industry
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This Yearbook was created by the Reunion Committee in preparation for our 48th Page Junior High School Reunion that will be held in San Antonio, Texas, at Jimmy Hilger's sister's house on July 31, 2010.  

In putting together this Yearbook, many of our classmates sent us photos to include; however, most everybody had very few things remaining.  Too many moves!  Too much time!  Thanks to those who kept scrapbooks & saved photos. It is amazing the things we kept: a 10 cent receipt from a Page movie, a canteen dance ticket.  An old list of party attendees!  Who knew that 48 years later we'd treasure these memories?  Thanks to Carol Carver for the Title Page photo below!  It's such a "snapshot in time" of how we were way back then:  gathered on a bench behind Page, no doubt talking about the upcoming dance or basketball game.  Taken in March of 1962, in it are Larry Albert, Carol Carver, Ronnie Geyer and Liz Eubanks, sitting on Ronnie Culpepper's lap, plus Tony Arreaga.  These were the good old days!  Such fun!

The 48th Reunion

of the

Page Junior High School

Class of 1962 

San Antonio, Texas

"ODE TO THE ROUNDUP"

By Jimmy Hilgers

There's going to be a Page roundup

For Ponies far and wide,

To reconnect with our dear friends

And honor those who died.

There's something 'bout our special bond-

'Twas forged in smiles and tears,

And that same bond still calls to us

O'er all these distant years.

We've passed the point of keeping score

"Bout who has wealth or fame,

If life's a gamble, we're just glad 

That we're still in the game.

So plan to come and celebrate

With all the folks you knew,

It'd be too bad if we're all here

And all that's not is YOU.
